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Section of Wilbur Wright Trail Closed for Construction

Other Sections Open
The popular Wilbur Wright Trail is currently closed from the YMCA to the old Interurban cut. This part of the trail will be closed for at least 3 to 4 months since construction activities for the new Bridgenorth Condos started Thursday, June 17th. 
“Please do not use this area after hours or on weekends since there will be areas of no asphalt pavement or new stone after the trail has been cut to lay stormwater pipe or starting on the new street. The trail will have a new alignment section to better line up with the new street so this trail crossing will be safer to cross. No one can be in the area when construction crews are working, as it is not safe for trail users,” said Healthy Communities of Henry County (HCHC) President, Chris Williams. HCHC is the local organizations that oversees trails in Henry County.
Williams added, “Trail users can park at the State Road 103 trailhead or on Garner Street where the church was going to be constructed, which is on the west side of the Wilbur Wright Trail. The trail is open from Garner Street to the south to the Interurban cut. Of course, the rest of the Wilbur Wright Trail is open for all trail users. Please make sure you do not enter the closed area of the trail. Thank you and enjoy the rest of the Wilbur Wright Trail and our other trails in Henry County.”
Other trails in Henry County include the National Road Heritage Trail with trailheads in Lewisville, Raysville, near Knightstown, Woolley Bear Parkway in Kennard and the Honey Creek Trail in Middletown. For quick updates, please follow our Facebook page, Healthy Communities of Henry County, and for more information about HCHC visit https://www.hchcin.org
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